
 
 

   
 

'Staff and Governors are committed to keeping children safe'.  
 

 Head Teacher:  Mr R Birtwhistle 
Village Primary School 

Windsor Road 
Thornaby 

Stockton-on-Tees 
TS17 8PW 

 
Tel: 01642 676768 

 
                   Email: Enquiries@thevillageprimary.org.uk 

Website: www.thevillageprimary.org.uk 
Twitter @thornabyvillage 

 
 

 

 
 Tuesday 5th April 2022 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

We have been advised by Stockton Borough Council that the cost of school meals will increase from 
19th April 2022.  The daily cost will be £2.20 (£11 per week).  This is the first increase since 2013 and is 
due to the increased cost of food and supplies. 

 

This will apply to children in Nursery, Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 (unless you are in receipt of 
Benefit-Related Free School Meals).  Currently all children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 receive 
Universal Free School Meals.    

 

If you have not already applied but think you could be eligible for Benefit Related Free School Meals 
then please check at www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals . Alternatively, you can call 01642 526606. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mrs J Peace 

Administrator. 

 

 

http://www.thevillageprimary.org.uk/
http://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

